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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #5
November 1, 2011
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:05PM with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carol Perruso-Brown, Vice Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Ryan Beck, Teri Bostic, Doug Butler, Lou Caron, Ali Chu, David Dowell, Craig Fleming, Nicki Genovese, DeeDee Green, Yolanda Green, Doug Harris, Marianne Hata, Ann Johnson, Ted Kadowaki, Pat Kearney, Brian Livingston, Michael Losquadro, Jose Moreno, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Paul Ratanasiripong, Maria Slaughter, Henry Wu, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist

Excused:  Jalal Torabzadeh
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved (as amended) unanimously.

3. The minutes of the October 18, 2011 were approved with the addition of Lou Caron as an excused absence.

4. Announcements

· Budget and budget literacy

· Ted Kadowaki:  No updates; we should know more in late November-early December; if revenues are down $1 billion, CSU will experience the first round of triggers worth $100 million that will negatively impact the campus resources.

· Budget literacy:  

· Kadowaki provided a handout explaining the following fund information for 2010-11:

· General fund activity (i.e., part of the budget that is addressed by RPP)

· All other budgets are controlled by particular administrators or Boards i.e., CCPE, housing, parking, parking fines and forfeitures, state lottery, other trust funds (Pell Grants, federal aid programs)

· Revenues and expenditures of the auxiliary organizations were presented, i.e., CSULB Foundation, Associated Students, Inc., University Student Union, Forty-Niner Shops, Inc.

· Applications of General Funds and planned use of reserves were identified.  CSULB will use contingency funds to take care of its portion of the $100m cut.

· Enrollment:  David Dowell:    

· A relatively normal Spring in terms of enrollment is anticipated. 

5.  Reports

a. CSULB Foundation sources and uses of funds in 2010-11 and forecasted sources and proposed uses of funds in 2011-12, changes and impacts – AVP Sharon Taylor and Director Brian Nowlin; Time Certain – 1:45 pm
i. Nowlin provided a handout, including:

1. Organizational overview

a. Established in 1956 as a non-profit 501 organization

b. Administers donations made to CSULB, which provide scholarships for students, support faculty research, and instruction and enhance facilities and program development.

2. Governance

a. A Board of Directors oversees the Foundation; the President serves as the Chair of the Board of Directors.

3. Funding

a. Supports the mission of the University: faculty, staff, and student salaries, student scholarships, laboratory supplies, equipment, and other operating expenditures  

b. Receives no General Fund appropriations

c. Last year the Foundation received 213 grant awards worth $39.1 million.

d. Revenues for 2010-11 were $52,521,838

4. CSULB is moving to a two-Foundation model:  one dealing with philanthropic activity, including its own Board of Directors, and the other Grants and Contracts. This is consistent with trends at other large CSU campuses and nationally.

5. Transparency:  In response to a recommendation by the URC last year, the Foundation began providing copies of the Board books from each Board of Directors meetings and the Annual Report to the University Library in addition to their Audited Financial Statements.  Additionally, a transparency link was established on t he Foundation website.  

6. Questions were asked about how the Foundation is doing fiscally.  The presenters will send this information to Praveen Soni, who in turn  will distribute the information to URC members

7. Another question was posed regarding diversity of the new  Board on philanthropic activity:  Mike Losquadro addressed this question, including gender, ethnicity, professional background, alumni/non-alumni, disciplinary background, location in the county, involvement with units on the campus, e.g., athletics, student services.
b. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Report and discussion
i. Nicki Genovese summarized what has occurred thus far.

1. The subcommittee will try to understand the AA budget  until the state  budget for the CSU is released in January, but the plan for action in spring has been discussed.  The subcommittee has met once and plans on meeting again. David Dowell and Marianne Hata will consult with the subcommittee.
c. Funding for the CSU and CSULB and Student Excellence Fund – President Alexander; Time Certain 2:30pm
i. Postponed as the President was unavailable today.
6. Unfinished business 
a. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last six years – Discussion and possible resolution:  Postponed to November 15, 2011

b. Proposed New Options in Theatre Arts – Option in Acting and Option in Theatre of Engagement – Deans Torres-Santos and Parker-Jeanette; Second Reading, Time Certain 1:15pm
i. Questions from the last meeting were addressed, e.g., regarding no more resources will be needed for Communication Studies to offer more courses for students in the new Option, and the commitment to community engagement was confirmed.  There were three stipulations upon approval of this Option.

1. No more than six students at a time shall enroll in either of two 
communication courses;
2. The Theater Department shall consult with Communication Studies to create a more formal agreement between the two entities (e.g., memo); and 
3. Any changes to Theater enrollment in the Options shall require a re-negotiation about the classes.
ii. The new Option in Theatre Arts was approved unanimously.
c. Proposed Discontinuance of the Option in Performance in Theatre Arts – Deans Torres-Santos and Parker-Jeanette; Second Reading, Time Certain 1:15pm
i. The Discontinuance of the Option in Performance was approved unanimously.
7. New Business:  None
8. Open discussion:  Topics and Issues for the URC in 2011-12
a. Concern was expressed about overemphasizing and valuing teaching and focusing on teaching more and more students at the expense of contributing to the knowledge base through research and other scholarly and creative activities.  A reminder was made regarding the fact that CSULB is a hybrid unit with multiple missions, not just teaching.  Moreover, resources to support this scholarly mission have dwindled, which in turn erodes the reputation of the university. 

b. A question was asked about whether there are data to evidence the contributions to the literature among faculty, regardless of whether they are basic or applied.  Praveen Soni will be inviting Dr. Yih, AVP for Research and External Support to speak with the URC regarding research activity and data collection on campus.

c. Donors often request information about research productivity because they generally want to be affiliated with success, as one URC member reminded.

9. The meeting was adjourned at 2:58pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie


THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED

